


BEER ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Annual Parish Meeting was held on Wednesday 10th April 2024, 7.00pm at the Mariners’ Hall. Copies of minutes and reports are available on request.
PRESENT:           Cllr M Richards (Chairman) 	   Cllr T Stevens
                             Cllr K Stevens	   Cllr M Richards
                             Cllr M Shobbrook                             Cllr J Heath
                             Cllr S Reeve

	In attendance: Nicky Ingarfield (Clerk) 3 members of the public.

1. Welcome and Introduction by the Chairman of the Council: Cllr Richards opened the meeting by welcoming everyone to the meeting
2. To approve the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 12th April 2023: 
 Approved by Cllr Richards seconded by Cllr T Stevens, resolved all in favour.
3. Open Forum: There were no members of the public who wished to speak.
4. Reports
Parish Council: Cllr Richards reflected on a productive year despite not having a full Council. Cllr Richards thanked Cllr Heath on all the work he has been involved in, including the Beer Beach Court Car Park, the beach matting. The Council are still hoping to secure the 20mph speed limit. The Council worked with the School and Cllr Hartnell to address the line markings and concerns over parking at the Primary School. Cllr Richards also thanked the Clerk, and the Beer rebels for all their hard work to make the village, especially the Jubilee look good for visitors and residents alike.
Devon CC: Cllr Hartnell was unable to attend the meeting and had submitted a report that had been shared prior to the meeting, a copy is available on request.
EDDC: Cllr Heath sent his report prior to the meeting, copy available on request. Cllr Heath informed Council that Liam Fisher has said he is happy to meet with the Council possibly at an extraordinary meeting, which Council felt would be the best way forward. Streetscence have said they will put two new bins on the west side of the beach, where there is already a wooden structure to place them on.
Beer Primary School: The Clerk read the report, there were no questions but Council thanked the School Governor who attended the meeting and commented on how interesting the report was and how well the school were doing, they congratulated the School on  their hard work and their Ofsted report.
5. Annual report and Treasurer’s report from Mariners’ Hall Committee: The Treasurer’s reports were circulated prior to the meeting, copies available on request.

6. Annual report and accounts from Baroness Rolle Welfare Trust: The report was requested prior to the meeting but had not been received. 

The meeting closed at 7.15 pm



